
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

June 17, 2020 
General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 
Residential 
Residential living    1 case 
Residential Pending Cases   1 case  
Residential Covid related Deaths  1 case  
Residential cases recovered   2 cases 
Skilled Nursing 
Skilled Nursing        0 cases 
Skilled Pending cases    25 cases 
Skilled cases recovered   3 cases  
Skilled Covid related deaths   7 deaths  
Personal Care 
Personal Care    0 cases 
Personal Care Pending cases    0 cases 
Personal Care Covid related deaths   0 cases 
Employees 
DV Employees    0 cases – self-isolated at home     
DAH Employees     0 cases – self-isolated at home  
Employee Pending cases   0 cases 
COVID cases recovered–employee   17 cases 

 
Yesterday we tested the rest of the Skilled Care residents as mandated by the State.  The 
other half of the group had already been tested in the timeframe the state provided.   We 
are also starting to test the staff that work in the care center – about 20% each week.  They 
should start testing by the end of the week. 
 
Game Room Questions – I have received a few questions about playing shuffleboard in the 
game room.  This is also allowed and please wipe down equipment when you are finished.  
The only thing we can’t allow at this time is card games – there is no way to clean the cards. 
 



 

Policy Change if you are going off site (residential living only): 

Our original guidance was that if you went off site for a period of time, you would not need to 
quarantine when you returned, unless you went overseas or somewhere that is considered a hot spot.  
We have since revised this guidance below: 

If you are planning to go on vacation or offsite to a family function, we will ask that you do a soft 
isolation which would mean wearing a mask walking outside with no other resident contact for 7 days.  
If you decide to go overseas or to a hotspot, then you will need to quarantine for the full 14 days and 
stay in your apartment.  We are sorry for any confusion.  If you have questions, please call Kathy Barton 
at 610-359-4428 and we can review your specific situation. 

We are working out what will be opening up in the next phase over the next week or so – 
we will be sharing this with you Friday. 


